
Deutsche Zeitung
of the German-American Society of Central New York Oktober 2012

	 Officers	 Directors
	 Henry Pfaff, President    Klaus Raith, Vice President	 Helen Allman    Kenneth Blechl
	 James Kozlowski, Treasurer	 Robert Kline    Brigitte Niebuhr    Bill Nurk
	 Erika Carneim, Secretary	 John Ott    Pat Palumbo    June Pardue 
	 Mickey Palumbo, Financial Secretary	 Richard Schoeck

Klaus Raith, Honorary President

President’s Report

T
hank you to all for volunteering at Oktoberfest! It was 
great to see everyone pitching in to make for a suc-

cessful festival. The Chair people of the various areas did a 
tremendous job! Mary also thanks everyone for the basket 
donations.

We will be having the Volunteer Staff Party on October 
14. Further details are in the House Committee report.

Important reminder: Please plan to attend the October 
Monthly meeting on October 18 at 7 p.m. as this is nomina-
tion night. Please contact Anna Bultjer at 689-6744, Bob 
Kline at 458-6415, or Bill Nurk at 4878-2472 to nominate 
someone for an Officer or Board position. Or, you can 
nominate yourself. Nominations can also be taken from the 
floor at the October meeting. After that point, nominations 
are closed.

Fall is in the air! See you at the Volunteer Party and the 
next Monthly Meeting.

Heinrich Pfaff, President

Vice President’s Report

I 
would like to thank all the Committee members and 
the wonderful volunteers for all the hard work and 

many hours that went into the 2012 Great Syracuse Okto-
berfest! Everyone who attended the event looked like they 
were having a great time! The Gemütlichkeit shared by all 
is what Oktoberfest is all about.

Also, thank you to everyone who attended the event and 
joined in the fun! It was great to see so many people, young 
and not so young, on the dance floor kicking up their heels, 
while others were swaying and singing at the tables. What 
a weekend! Jimmy Sturr really had the crowd moving and 
put a smile on everyone’s face!

It was a lot of hard work to pull this Oktoberfest together 
but our heritage and culture lives on!

There will be a wrap-up Oktoberfest Committee Meet-
ing on October 16 at 7 p.m. at the Turners. I am asking that 
all Committee members please plan to attend so we can 
discuss the highlights of Oktoberfest 2012, as well as take 
suggestions for possible changes for next year. If you have 

any comments or suggestions, please attend the October 16 
meeting or give me a call at 675-8321.

See you then, as well as the October 18 Monthly Meeting. 
And, don’t forget the Volunteer Staff Party on October 14 
from 2 to 6 at the Liverpool Fire Hall. It will be great fun 
and it is our way of thanking our many volunteers.

Thank you again from the bottom of my heart.
Klaus Raith, Vice-President and Oktoberfest Chair

Treasurer’s Report

F
or a complete report on our financial situation, please 
attend the Monthly Meeting on October 18 at 7 p.m. at 

the Turners.
A report on the financial outcome of the Oktoberfest will 

be available at a future time.
Jim Kozlowski, Treasurer and Oktoberfest Chair

Financial Secretary’s Report

I 
would like to add my thank-you to everyone who as-
sisted at Oktoberfest, especially those who volunteered 

to help Pat and me at the Beer and Wine Bar. There were a 
lot of laughs and fun shared that weekend!

As of our September 13 Monthly Meeting there were no 
new-member applications. Our current membership is 227. 
There will be a notice in the next few Zeitungs that the 2013 
renewal dues for current members need to be paid by the 

www.germanamericanscny.com

CLUB MEETINGS
Okt 16	 Oktoberfest Committee Wrap-Up Meeting, 

Turners, 7:00
Okt 18	 Board Meeting, Turners, 6:00 

Monthly Meeting & Nomination Night, 
Turners, 7:00

Nov 15	 Board Meeting, Turners, 6:00 
Monthly Meeting & Election Night,  
Turners, 7:00

UPCOMING EVENTS
Okt 14	 Volunteer Party, Liverpool Fire Hall, 2 to 6
Dez 9	 Christmas Party, Liverpool Fire Hall, 2 to 6
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end of January. The Board made this decision because of 
lingering payments into the month of July. Please pay your 
renewal dues on time!

We received some new-member applications at Oktober-
fest and the names will be posted in the November Zeitung.

See you at the Monthly Meeting at 7 p.m. on October 18 at 
the Turners, where there will be more details on our current 
membership and new applications.

And don’t forget the Volunteer Party on Sunday, Octo-
ber 14 at the Liverpool Fire Hall.

Mickey Palumbo, Financial Secretary

Sunshine Lady

C
ondolences go out to the family of Rudy Stecher, who 
passed away in September. Rudy was a great guy and 

an active member of the German American Society of 
CNY. He spent countless hours volunteering at each Ok-
toberfest . His knowledge was vast and if you had a ques-
tion about our Constitution and By-Laws, Rudy was the 
man to answer it. He will be missed greatly by all who  
knew him!

A get-well card has been sent to Mary Pfaff, who had 
hip replacement surgery on September 24. She has been 
recuperating at Menorah Park, and hopes to be home real  
soon.

On a happier note, Herb Bauerle turned 92 on September 
30. Also, Mary Pfaff turned 80 on August 27 (sorry this was 
not announced sooner). Congratulations to both of you!

Please contact me at 468-4541 to report any illnesses, 
surgeries, deaths, monumental birthdays, or other events 
that are deserving of a card.

Margaretha Micho, Sunshine Lady

From the House Committee

A 
huge thank-you to everyone who volunteered in the 
kitchen and made it run smoothly for the Oktoberfest.

Our Volunteer Appreciation Party is coming up on Sun-
day, October 14, from 2 to 6 p.m. at the Liverpool Fire Hall 
for the Oktoberfest volunteers who worked a minimum of 
8 hours. The party includes dinner, beverages, and danc-
ing to the Enzian Bavarian Quartet. The party is always 
a lot of fun and a great way for the German American 
Society to say thanks to the people who make Oktoberfest  
happen!

The next event will be the Christmas Party, scheduled 
for Sunday, December 9, at the Liverpool Fire Hall from 2 to 
6 p.m. More to come on this in the November and December 
Zeitungs.

If you would like to know more about serving on the 
House Committee, please contact me at 315-469-5304 or on 
my cell phone at 491-2573. My e-mail is omib21@aol.com.

Brigitte Niebuhr, House Committee Chair

Great Oktoberfest Raffle

T
hank you to everyone who helped to make the raffle a 
success by selling all those tickets! Now, congratula-

tions to the raffle winners:
1st Prize—Christa Russell, $1,000
2nd Prize—Johanna Lutsche, $400
3rd Prize—Sue Bell, $200

Bob Kline, Money Raffle Chair

Oktoberfest Basket Raffle
First, thank you to everyone who contributed to the 

Oktoberfest Basket Raffles either in goods or money. 
Thank you also to everyone who sold and bought tickets. 
This year we had 6 baskets raffled off. Each afternoon at 
5:30 tickets were drawn for 2 of the baskets. There were also 
2 baskets added as “Party Baskets,” containing party re-
freshments for those 21 years and older! One basket was 
raffled late each evening around 10:30 or 11. And finally, 
we made up 2 more baskets just for our younger genera-
tion that were raffled at the end of Oktoberfest on Sunday, 
Family Day!

Thank you so much for your support of the baskets. It 
took a lot of donations to make this happen!

Mary Pfaff, Basket Raffle Chair

Goethe and Schiller Monument

S
ummer is over and I want to make everyone aware 
that there is still an opportunity to purchase a brick at 

the Goethe and Schiller Monument. A single brick is $50, 
2 bricks are $75, and 3 bricks are $100, with each additional 
brick being $30. These bricks can be purchased to honor or 
memorialize a loved one, friend, organization, etc. Please 
call me at 451-1848 for further details or to obtain a form. 
Forms can also be obtained at any German American So-
ciety event or online at www.germanamericanscny.com

As you may recall, bricks have been sold to help offset 
the cost of the Goethe and Schiller Monument Restora-
tion Project that was a joint venture between the German 
American Society and the City of Syracuse a few years ago.

If you want to have a brick put at the monument, it’s not 
too late. We expect to send in another brick order in the 
spring or summer.

Bob Domachowski, Goethe and Schiller Monument Chair

Volunteer Staff Party

I 
know it has already been said several times, but thank 
you to all our volunteers. Every year I worry about not 

having enough people, but you always come through!
Just a reminder that the Oktoberfest Volunteer Party is 

being held on Sunday, October 14, at the Liverpool Fire Hall 
from 2 to 4 p.m. Details are in the House Committee Report. 
If you worked at least 8 hours at the Oktoberfest you are en-
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titled to go to the party free of charge. If your tickets have not 
arrived by October 10, or you have any questions regarding 
whether you worked enough hours, please call me at 463-4304

Erika Carneim, Volunteer Coordinator

From the Editor

S
ince this is October, I thought that the first thing 
that should be mentioned is German Unity Day, cel-

ebrated on October 3. This is the date when the reunifica-
tion treaty was signed between the two Germanys in 1990, 
following the fall of the Berlin Wall on November 9, 1989.

Now, a little bit about Halloween auf Deutsch. Although 
Halloween is not a traditional German celebration, almost 
every youngster knows about it. Even for adults, Halloween 
has become increasingly popular in Europe, and especially 
in German-speaking countries. It is not unusual to see Kür-
bis, pumpkin, and jack-o-lantern decorations in Austria and 
Germany by mid-October.

Around Halloween, the Austrian town of Retz holds an 
annual Kürbisfest (pumpkin festival) complete with pump-
kins, parties, and a Halloween-Umzug (Halloween parade). 
The area around Retz has become known for its pumpkin 
festival, which is an event for the whole family.

In Berlin and other large German cities, Halloween has 
become an excuse for all sorts of parties (like we Germans 
need an excuse for a party!). In 2008 Berlin’s Legoland 
Discovery Centre decided to stretch out the Halloween 
celebration for six weeks (now that’s a party!!!) In the two 
weeks before Halloween, Berlin school children get out of 
school for fall vacation, and there are all sorts of parties and 
excursions leading up to Halloween. There are horror films 
on TV and in the movie theaters.

Did you know that there is a candy corn connection be-
tween Germany and the U.S.? Well, here’s how the story goes. 
Following the American Civil War, Gustav and Albert Goelitz 
traveled to Illinois to join an uncle who had emigrated there 
in 1834. After Gustav’s death, his two eldest sons revived the 

candy business that he and Albert had founded. The story goes 
that the Goelitz Confectionery Co. invented the popular Hal-
loween confection known as candy corn in the 1880s. Records 
indicate that Goelitz was making it by 1900. That firm’s suc-
cessor, today’s Herman Goelitz, Inc. of Fairfield, California, 
is best known as the maker of Jelly Belly jelly beans.

Members and Friends
21st Annual Sauerbraten Dinner
St. Stephen Lutheran Church is holding its 21st annual Sau-
erbraten Dinner on Sunday, November 4, from 12 to 3 p.m. 
in the Fellowship Hall on the second floor of the church. 
There’s an elevator for those who have a problem with the 
stairs. The price is $9 for adults, $3 for children, and under 
6 are free. The church is located at 873 Dewitt Street, just 
one block off Grant Blvd. in Syracuse. For more informa-
tion, please call Nancy Hoffman at 478-2679 or the church 
office at 479-9912.
Syracuse Liederverein Chorus
The Syracuse Liederverein Chorus is always looking for new 
singers. You don’t need to be able to speak or understand 
German to join our group. All you need is a love of singing 
and the desire to preserve a very important part of German 
culture: singing.

If you would like more information on joining the 
only German chorus in our area, please contact George at 
475-0282. Rehearsals are on Monday evenings at 7 p.m. at 
Trinity Lutheran Church in Shop City.
Events at the Utica Männerchor
Located at 5535 Flanagan Road in Marcy.
10/13	 Club Oktoberfest, 6–11 p.m.
10/21	 Sauerbraten Dinner
11/10	 Schlachtfest Dinner Dance, 6 p.m.

There is always a fish fry and other food specials every 
Friday from 5 to 7:30p.m. For further details regarding these 
upcoming events, please call the clubhouse at 315-735-5882.

Please try to support our friends in Utica by attending 
their events.

P A T R O N S
Charles Anspach   Emilie Bachmann 

Eric Doell   Sylvia & Rocky Herrmann 
Edward & Jean Kokernak 

Fritz Kucinski   Edward Loos 
Barbara Omicinski    Jim Ryan 

The Schaack Family
Sally Frenza

Your name could be here! $15 for Patrons, $10 for Sponsors, 
for one year. Send your check made payable to the  

German-American Society of CNY, attn. Sally Frenza,  
4 Commodore Circle, Baldwinsville, NY 13027
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P.O. Box 5548 
Syracuse, New York 13220-5548 

(315) 675-8321 • (315) 437-8746
Arion Singing Society of Syracuse, Inc.

(315) 446-7101 • fax (315) 445-9442
www.rentingmemories.com

3131 Erie Blvd. E., Dewitt, NY 13214

2718 James St. • Syracuse, NY 13206 
315-463-0621 • lutzmonuments.com 

Karl@lutzmonuments.com

GANG  
MEMORIAL  

CHAPEL
Funeral Service

Since 1884
315-463-6161

Cedarvale Maple Syrup
OUR 30TH YEAR!

Karl Wiles, President
3769 Pleasant Valley Rd. 

Syracuse, NY 13215 
315-469-6422

www.com.site.com/cedarvale

Liehs & Steigerwald Meats
1857 Grant Blvd., Syracuse 

315-474-2171 
4130 Route 31, Clay 

315-652-4955 
www.liehsandsteigerwald.com

Mid-State Door, Inc.
Industrial/Commercial
Hardware, Service, Installation

UDO JOHN 315-455-5736
www.midstatedoor.com

Manufacturing Jeweler
5914 Bridge St., E. Syracuse
315-449-EGON (3466)

Italian Bakery

Indulge Your Senses…

Breads • Italian Cookies 

Bridal Trays • Special-Occasion Cakes 

Wedding Cakes • Assorted Fine Pastries

505 N. Main St., North Syracuse, NY 13212 

Phone: 315-452-3306  Fax: 315-452-3307 

www.mariositalianbakery.com

Your Ad  
Could Be Here!
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R E I D  &  Z U TA N T  I N C.
Insurance Consultants

Si n c e 1929
305 Vine St.•Liverpool, NY 13088

315-463-8501
www.reid-zutant.com 
info@reid-zutant.com

Established 1946

BAVARIAN RESTAURANT
Famous Sandwiches, German Specialties, 

Seafood, Steak & More
Open 7 Days a Week for Lunch & Dinner

153 Ainsley Dr. (Just Off Brighton)
Customized Parties to 50

For Reservations 
or Take-Out Call

422-0089
www.danzers.com

Nichols Supermarket
First Street, Liverpool, NY

www.nicholsliverpool.com

453-6328 (453-Meat)

Proud to Serve Central New York 
for Three Generations

Greeneld  
Pottery

Michael Greenfield 
4 First Street 

Marcellus, NY 13108
315.673.2788

www.greenfieldpottery.com

Ed Wren
(315) 457-2282

ejwren.com

Ponderosa Plaza 
Liverpool, NY 

(Behind Heid’s)

  JOSEPH J. ABT & SONS, INC.
PLUMBING AND HEATING

Edward C. Abt, Jr.
PRESIDENT

144 Martin Street • Syracuse, NY 13208
(315) 455-1611

Your Ad  
Could Be Here!

Alaura’s  

Bakery

(315) 676-7202 
671 South Main Street 

Central Square, NY 13036

Pat Mahar
Catering

417 Abell Ave. • Solvay, NY 13209
315-560-9009

chefmahar@yahoo.com

Be Part of Our 
German Festival 
Sept. 16, 2012!

3862 County Road 150 
Interlaken, NY 14847 

1-800-682-WINE

Call Us for 

Special Orders

Mario’s

43298 Seaway Ave., Alexandria Bay, NY 13607
315.482.9306    www.ThousandIslandsWinery.com

Richard K. Schoeck
Engineer

Septics and House Plans
N.Y.S. Licensed  

Wildlife Rehabilitator

675-3690

Return Service 
Requested


